
Report to the County Health Council from Older Adult Network for January, 2022: 
 
Senior Centers: The senior center will close in-person lunch in January and just do drive thru and Home 
Delivered. They closed Thurs. and Fri. of Christmas week and closed half a day on Dec.31st for their first 
all staff training since Dec of 2019! 
 
Ken Hendricks, Home Instead: They are still looking for more caregivers. Ken has helped with bell-ringing 
for Self-Help.  He said that they raised over $15,000 this year. 
 
Jen Bartram: Also helped with bell-ringing. She has on-going counseling for grief groups through Golden 
Willow.  She has found high levels of stress and anger in many people because of COVID. 
 
Deni Fell: County Social Services--Reported that she has a new work phone number: 505-709-5916.  
There will be no COVID testing on Christmas or New Year’s Eve.  Contact the state Dept. of Health for 
Vaccine info.  There will be interviews for Donna’s job on Jan. 14.  Deni is also on the County Health 
Council subcommittee for the Comprehensive Health Plan and reported that they are also working as 
the Equity committee with the Kellogg grant. 
  

 


